Promenades East Condominium Association, Inc

21405 Olean Blvd. Port Charlotte, FL  33952 ♦ Phone (941) 627-6880 ♦ Fax (941) 624-2987 ♦ 
Email: promeast@comcast.net  Website: www.promenadeseast.com 
June 8th, 2020 ZOOM BOD MEETING MINUTES
Call Meeting to Order:




Steve Wilson
On June 8th, 2020 at 7:10 pm
Proof of Notice of Meeting:




Terry Owens
Proof of notice of this meeting was established with agendas posted prior to 48 hours of the meeting on the bulletin boards in the clubhouse, mailroom and at the entrance to the elevators.  The agenda was also emailed to the owners that have supplied their email address to the office.
Roll Call: 






Steve Wilson
Present: Steve Wilson, Peggy Riccio, Pat Vasquez Allyn Rotthoff, Kit Nevin and David Hooper.

Absent; Anne Heinen, a quorum was established.
Approval of Minutes





Peggy Riccio
I would like to make a motion to approve the minutes of the March 9th, 2020 regular meeting as posted. 

Motion made by Peggy Riccio and seconded by Allyn Rotthoff
There was no further discussion, the motion was voted on and passed unanimously.

Officer’s Reports
a)  President’s Remarks




Steve Wilson
Good evening everyone, thank you for “Zooming” with us tonight.  We'll be voting on a resolution to ratify securing a Payroll Protection Program loan, vote on Zoom meetings and carpet cleaning. We will also discuss Coronavirus protection updates and accent walls.

b)  Treasurer’s Report




Pat Vasquez
Promenades East Condominium Association continues to be financially sound.

Un-Audited Bank Balances as of May 31st, 2020:
Operating Account checking_$108,383.67
CB Res. Acct Checking 
 $ 72,279.32
 
Damage Escrow       
$ 23,000.00
FCB Money Market               $239,989.72
Reserves total

            $312,269.04



Owners with payments in arrears;
$560.46- In foreclosure, our attorney is handling 
$560.46 Total

Committee Updates
a)  Architectural





Kit Nevin
There have been two architectural requests since the March, 2020 meeting, one to install tile and one to install hurricane shutters.

Old Business

a) Coronavirus Precautions Update


Steve Wilson
As you are aware, we have taken many additional protective steps because of the Coronavirus Pandemic.  We installed automatic hand sanitizer stations at each elevator lobby, the main lobby and the clubhouse.  We have individual hand sanitizer pump bottles in the restrooms and kitchen.  We have a good supply of Lysol wipes and bulk disinfectant on hand and bulk hand sanitizer to refill the stations. We have disposal face masks and gloves available at the office. We sanitized all the handles and doorknobs in the clubhouse and each stairwell and the stairwell handrails.  We sanitize the restrooms, elevator lobbies, the main lobby, mailroom and each trash chute’s handles and knobs.   We also sanitize the buttons on the lobby entry systems and all the elevator buttons, including the buttons on each floor.  We have been doing this every day, including Saturdays and Sundays.  We obtained a fogger to sanitize the chaises, chairs and tables at the pool, which we also do every day.  We required all vendors, contractors and realtors to wear masks or face coverings and gloves while in the building. We put up signs at the entry doors, elevators and stairwells to encourage social distancing.  We closed the pool & spa for a period of time but they are now open with limited seating.  The board has taken every precaution that we could think of to continue to make Promenades East a safe place to live.

b)   Accent Walls





Steve Wilson

We are starting to address the accent walls in the hallways.  One option we are looking at is to put commercial grass paper wallpaper on the walls.  We have an expert in the wallpaper industry giving suggestions on different options for the wallpaper.  Other suggestions have been painting the accent walls a different color or the same color as the doors.  As we are making decisions on the accent panels, we will get input from residents as we did for the hallway painting and the chairs. 
New Business

a)  Payroll Protection Loan




Steve Wilson

A Payroll Protection Program loan was obtained for Promenades East.  This loan program was part of the Economic Stimulus package in response to the Coronavirus Pandemic and is forgivable as long as the association continues employment of the current employees.  The funds were deposited in the associations operating account on Monday, May 11th, 2020, in the amount of $20,804.00.  Obtaining the loan was a major undertaking that included 25-man hours and the collection, scanning and transmittal of 138 document pages.  I would now like a board member to make a resolution (resolution #51120), to ratify securing a Payroll Protection loan for Promenades East in the amount of $20,804.00.

A MOTION was made by Peggy Riccio and seconded by Allyn Rotthoff to approve Resolution #51120 to ratify securing a Payroll Protection Program loan in the amount of $20,804.00.
There was no further discussion, the motion was voted on and passed unanimously.

b)  Carpet Cleaning





Steve Wilson

The carpet was in desperate need of cleaning as we’ve had many issues with staining at the doorways.  The manufacturer was contacted and recommended Superior Carpet & Upholstery Cleaning to look at the carpets.  They stated that it was very good that we had walk off mats at each elevator lobby and the stairway entrances. They did, however, suggest a different approach to the carpet cleaning which included counter rotating brushes.  The manufacturer and Superior Carpet & Upholstery Cleaning also suggested that we need to have the carpet deep cleaned twice a year.  The carpets have already been cleaned once by Superior Carpet and Upholstery Cleaning and it looks as though they did an excellent job.  Would someone like to make a motion to have Superior Carpet & Upholstery Cleaning to deep clean the carpets twice a year at a cost of $4962.00 per deep cleaning?  

A MOTION was made by Allyn Rotthoff and seconded by Pat Vasquez to have Superior Carpet & Upholstery Cleaning deep clean the carpets twice a year at a cost of $4962.00 per deep cleaning.

There was no further discussion, the motion was voted on and passed unanimously.

c)   Zoom Meetings





Steve Wilson

As we move forward towards a post Pandemic world, it has become evident that Zoom Meetings will continue to be part of our future.  At some point we will return to in person meetings but in the interim, we are considering continuing with Zoom Meetings.  When we return to in-person meetings, we believe it makes sense to continue Zoom Meetings in addition to the in-person meetings.  This will allow Snowbirds to participate in the meetings when they are not here.  Would anyone like to make a motion to continue with the Zoom Board of Director’s meeting even when we return to in-person meetings?

A MOTION was made by Peggy Riccio and seconded by David Hooper to continue with Zoom meetings even after and in addition to when we return to in person meetings.

There was no further discussion, the motion was voted on and passed unanimously.

Board Members Comments




Steve Wilson
Steve asked the board members for any additional comments, there were none.
Owner’s Comments





Steve Wilson
Steve asked the audience if any owner would like to make any other comments

Silvana Dickson #315- Asked about sending more information out about Coronavirus? Steve Wilson said they would consider it.
Bobby Reardon #514- Asked if the Payroll Protection Program funds would be enough?  The Manager explained the Payroll Protection Program purpose and assured her that it was enough to accomplish what we needed to do. 
Next Meeting Date: July 13th, 2020 @ 7:00 PM in the clubhouse.
Adjournment:  Do I have a motion to adjourn this meeting? Steve Wilson
A MOTION to adjourn the meeting at 7:36 pm was made by Pat Vasquez and seconded by Peggy Riccio.
There was no further discussion, the motion was voted on and passed unanimously.

MEETING ADJOURNED
